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TOWN OF SIMSBURY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Record of Proceedings 


    Budget Workshop

  
         February 6, 2018
	Mrs. Salina called the regular meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. in the Board of Education Conference Room.
Roll Call:

Members present:  Mmes. Susan Salina and Jennifer Batchelar.   Messrs. Tom Frank and Jeff Tindall.  
Members absent:  Mmes. Tara Willerup and Lydia Tedone.  Messrs. Mike Goman and Todd Burrick.
Also present:  Superintendent Matt Curtis, Assistant Superintendent Erin Murray, Assistant Superintendent Sue Homrok-Lemke, Business Manager Burke LaClair and Director of Personnel Neil Sullivan.
PUBLIC AUDIENCE
None

INFORMATION AND REPORTS
A. 2018-19 Budget

Mr. Curtis provided a historical timeline of this year’s budget process.  He discussed the 1.75% cap given by the Board of Finance.  Mr. Curtis reviewed the items that will be discussed during the workshop.
Ms. Murray provided an overview of the textbook requests.  The board discussed the option of electronic resources.  The 2018-19 request for textbooks is a $94,000 reduction from the current year’s budget.

Ms. Murray addressed professional development.  She reviewed the focus at the elementary, middle and high school levels.  Ms. Murray explained the need for continued professional development for Math in Focus (MIF) and the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS).  The professional development budget for next year remains flat.
Ms. Murray stated that the budget for curriculum design and development will remain flat at $75,000.  Level spending is also the case for contracted services and district testing.  The instructional supplies line item has been reduced by $42,000.  Ms. Murray discussed technology and software, noting the goal to provide ready access for students.  She reviewed the timeline for new and replacement technology at various grade levels.  The budget for new and replacement technology for next year is a reduction of $45,000.
Mr. LaClair addressed the computer software budget.  He noted that there has been an increase in the cost of operational software licenses.  Overall educational and instructional software spending will remain flat next year.

Mr. LaClair provided the board with area district operating percentages due to special education costs.  He discussed the insurance/pension budget and estimated the use of non-lapsing account funds.  Mr. LaClair reviewed the budget line item detail.

B. Capital Improvement Plan

Mr. LaClair reviewed the plan and in particular the school security improvements and building maintenance improvements.  He noted that these items include a number of smaller projects lumped together and the Board of Finance may approve these line items at a lower number.  Mr. LaClair pointed out the BOE total capital project request of $27,275,620, when combined with the town’s requests, is above the 6.7% debt service set by the Board of Finance.  He and Mr. Curtis will meet again with the town administration.
PUBLIC AUDIENCE
None

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Frank:
MOVE to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 p.m.

Mr. Tindall:
Seconded.  So moved.

_________________________

_________________________
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